Board of Directors Meeting
March 14, 2017
Minutes

Location: OCCC

Board Members Present: Tanya Cornwell, John Condelli, Jeff Slaughter, Jim Gallo
Board Members Not Present:  
Homeowners Present: 1
7:04pm
Call to order by Jeff Slaughter
Old Business
Minutes Approved –

February 2017 minutes were approved at this meeting.  Jeff motioned and John seconded.  The Board will still need to approve the September 2016 minutes at the next meeting in April.
Website Upgrade – 
Tanya talked with website designer and they will work on transferring our previous website to a new platform.  The previous platform had expired the designer is moving us to a new platform.  The new platform should be up and running within 2 weeks from Monday, 03/13.
Fence Issue – 

2039 Philbunny court has sold, so we will not send Wells Fargo letter regarding fence non-compliance.  Jeff will communicate verbally with new owners about their intentions with the fence.

2017 HOA Assessments – 

John sent out assessment letters on January 13, 2017.  Assessments were due on February 15th, 2017.  The second notice will go out to roughly 8 homes during the week of March 15, 2017.
New Business 
ARB – 
Update:  Homeowner on lot 57 requested to remove trees and install an inground pool – ARB approved original request.  Homeowner present at meeting to discuss changes to his plan regarding the placement of his pool pump.  Originally requested to be placed beside house and sidewalk, now too big and won’t fit in where it was originally drawn.  Homeowner is now requesting pool pump to be placed behind pool closer to rear lot edge – ARB has denied new pump location and has requested him to move pump to rear corner of the house furthest away from Elizabeth Ann.
Disclosure Package – 


Requested from Main Street for a new house on Phil Bunny.  

Bank CD

John had inquired about moving roughly $3000 into a CD at the bank to earn interest.  The Board decided to explore this option and John is going to research and bring information to the April meeting for us to vote on CD option.
New Street Signs

Jeff is going to reach out to company to obtain new street sign estimates for the neighborhood and will present to the Board once he receives the proposal.

New Landscape Contract

Jim received 3 new quotes and the current original landscape company renewal information.  Our current contract is $750/month. A new company, Green Dreams Lawn Care, proposed $525/month for the same services.  Jim motions to move to new company Green Dreams Lawn Care, Tanya seconded.

Miscellaneous
The next Board meeting will be scheduled for Tuesday, April 11, 2017 which is Spring Break and the Board has decided to move to Thursday, April 20, 2017 @ OCCC at 7pm.
8:15pm
John motioned to adjourn.  
Tanya seconded.  
All aye. Adjourned
